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PURPOSE:  

A Resolution is required for the Transportation Department to enter into a three-year contract for 

the installation of thermoplastic pavement markings on City of Greensboro streets. 

 

BACKGROUND: 

The Transportation Department is responsible for marking City and NCDOT maintained 

roadways in the City limits of Greensboro with retro-reflective glass beaded thermoplastic 

pavement markings. These markings are used to mark traffic lanes, road boundaries and symbols 

on paved surfaces and are the final touch on roadway projects.  

 

On February 2, 2023, the Procurement Services Division issued a Request for Proposal (RFP) to 

establish a contract for the installation of thermoplastic pavement markings using the Greensboro 

e-Procurement System (GePS). The GePS solicitation was sent to 65 vendors. The M/WBE 

office advised that there were eight potential M/WBE firms that were solicited directly via email. 

The City received one responsive bid for this service. 



A selection committee evaluated the bid on responsiveness to the specification criteria, price, and 

experience in performing the requested services. The committee also evaluated the vendor’s 

capacity and proof of proper equipment to meet the specification requirements. Triad Road 

Maintenance Company Inc, a certified WBE firm with the State of North Carolina, was selected 

as the best value and qualified bidder to provide this service. 

 

BUDGET IMPACT:  

Funding for this contract is budgeted for the Transportation Department in an estimated annual 

amount of $250,000. 

 

ACCOUNT NUMBER:    

471-45-4599123.5427 

 

RECOMMENDATION / ACTION REQUESTED: 

It is recommended that City Council approve the contract in the Amount of $750,000 with Triad 

Road Maintenance Company Inc, for the installation of thermoplastic pavement markings 

requested by the Transportation Department. 


